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April 71 1992

Mr. Philip Totemoft President

Chenega Bay IRA Council

P.O. Box 8079

Chenega BaYI AI< 99574

Dear Mr. Totemoff:

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

241 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spilll using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of MaYI

19921 to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your villagel so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessaryl we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish &Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affect~d communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "Gil Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178

Gary Kompkoff

Tatitlek IRA Council

General Delivery

Tatitlek, AK 99677

• •

Dear Gary Kompkoff:

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOM, Departments of AgriCUlture and Interior
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to your villagel and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affected communities; howeverl

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-77451 or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbonsl Restoration

Teaml 645 G Streetl Anchoragel AK 995011 or by calling me at 276-8012.

SincerelYI

Dave Gibbonsl PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178

•

The Honorable Gerald W. Willard

Mayor of Seldovia

P.O. Box Drawer B

Seldovia, AI< 99663

•

Dear Mayor Willard:

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter;' or (3) call~ng me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish &Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affected communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD ·r

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178
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The Honorable Daryl G. Sergeant

Mayor of Port Lions

P.O. Box 110

Port Lions, AI< 99550

Dear Mayor Serjeant:

April 7, 1992

•
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The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law. Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOM, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affect~d communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Davl:7 Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178

•

Ms. Elenore McMullen

Village of Port Graham

General Delivery

Port Graham, AI< 99695

Dear Ms. McMullen:

April 7, 1992

•
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The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affect~d communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts ~m this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178

. . .
.. :._~;,:) ~ ;-~";'~']; ~ ; .._~'...;':--- ~~~

•

The Honorable Zack Chichenof

Mayor of Ouzinkie

P.O. Box 109

Ouzinkie, AK 99644

Dear Mayor Chichenof:

April 7, 1992

•
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The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can pI;m our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleco'-' .ng with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

:hese meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply' form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency. NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affect~d communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178
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April 7, 1992

The Honorable Rick Burns

Mayor of Old Harbor

P.O. Box 109

Old Harbor, AI< 99643

Dear Mayor Burns:

The EXxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to corne

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of AgricUlture and Interior



Mayor Burns • April 7, 1992 • Page 2

to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affected communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178

•

April 7, 1992

•

The Honorable Charles Christensen

Mayor of Larsen Bay

P.O. Box 8

Larsen Bay, AI< 99624

Dear· Mayor Christensen:

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

'C(~mal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the c. sion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necesSCiry ..-,'c- will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments ofFish &Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affected communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178
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April 7, 1992

Mr. Ronny Lind, President

Karluk IRA Tribal Council

P.O. Box 41

Karluk, AK 99608

Dear Mr. Lind:

•
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The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOAA, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affect~d communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178
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April 7, 1'992

Vincent Kvasnikoff,President

Nanwalek Traditional Council

Nanwalek

Homer, AK 99603

Dear Mr. Kvasnikoff:

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team w~ll be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

ifyou think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via

teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the only means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, Natural Resources, and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency, NOM, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affec~ed communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please·let me know your thoughts on this matter by April 20 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AK 99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team
645 "G" Street, Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178
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April 7, 1992

The Honorable David Eluska

Mayor of Akhiok

P.O.Box 5050

Akhiok, AK 99615

Dear Mayor Eluska:

•
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The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Team will be sending you a

Restoration Framework document and a Draft 1992 Work Plan by April 20. These

documents outline strategies for the restoration of resources damaged by the March

24, 1989 Exxon Valdez oil spill, using funds obtained in the October 1991 settlement

negotiated among the state and federal governments and Exxon.

We will be conducting a series of public meetings during the month of May,

1992, to take comment from the public on these two documents. We want to know

if you think it is important to schedule a meeting for this purpose in your village, so

we can plan our travel schedule. You may alternately participate via,
teleconferencing with a nearby community during this series of meetings.

These meetings are not intended to be the OIlly means for us to learn of your

concerns. Other ways of expressing your comments include (1) completing and

returning the reply form which will be included with the documents; (2) writing a

personal letter; or (3) calling me or other Restoration Team members directly. At

the conclusion of the series of meetings we will review all the public comments.

As necessary, we will then redefine restoration issues being considered and generate

alternatives that address those issues for inclusion in the Draft Restoration Plan.

We are currently putting together the schedule for this series of meetings, and

it is important that you let us know as soon as possible if we should attempt to come

State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game. Law, Natural Resources. and Environmental Conservation
United States: Environmental Protection Agency. NOAA. Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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to your village, and the best time for that meeting. We cannot guarantee that time

and budget will allow us to hold meetings in all the affected communities; however,

we plan to make it to as many as we can.

Please let me know your thoughts on this matter by Apri120 by calling L.J.
Evans at the following toll-free number: 1-800-478-7745, or at 907/278-8008. You can

also contact me regarding other issues by writing to: Dave Gibbons, Restoration

Team, 645 G Street, Anchorage, AI< '99501, or by calling me at 276-8012.

Sincerely,

Dave Gibbons, PhD

Interim Administrative Director
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MEMORANDUM

TO:

FROM:

Fish and Wildlife service, Damage Assessment Coordinator
National Park service, Damage Assessment Coordinator
Bureau of Indian Affairs, Damage Assessment Coordinator

Department of the Interior EVOS Management Team
Representative

SUBJECT: Format for Natural Resource Damage Assessment Final
Reports

Enclosed is a copy of the format for the Natural Resource Damage
Assessment Final Reports as amended by the Management Team at the
meeting on November 1, 1991.

Please call me at 271-5011, if you have any comments on this final
version.

Pamela Bergmann

Enclosure
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FORMAT FOR NRDA FINAL REPORTS
~ :'.' .' ' .

Principal investigators should follow the format set our ·below in
preparing their final reports. The reports should moet normal
scientific standards of completeness and detail that would permit
an independent scientific reader to evaluate the reliability and
validity ot: the .methods, data, and analyses.

1. Study Title and In NumbeJ:.:; author r s names and
arr11iatiou::5J

2. Table of Contents. Lists of Tables. FigureS. Appendices

3. Executive Summary

This should not exceed one page.

4. Introduction

Provide a short introduction to the report, including
the size of the population being investigated and the
general area in whiCh field activltl~s are being
conducted.

5. Opjectives

These should be the same as· the objectives in the
damage assessment p~an. If any objectives have
changed, this section or restoration should describe
what has changed and why.

6. Methods

This should be a clear descrip~1on ot the me~hods used
and the study area. To extent the methodology differs
from that described in the damage assessment plan,
explain the reason for such ctevia~ion.

7. Results

This should be an objective and clear presentation of
the data that have been collected. Investigators
should make the presentation in a manner that will ma~e

clear to the reader the:

a. evidence of injury found
b. evidence that injury found was caused by t~e

Exxon Valdez oil Spill
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8. piscussion ...
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:: .:.'i •....,: .' ".! ~}:"<;:"., .. ·:·:·T!ie. 'dis.~$si:an':· ·s·hc>u"Id';:inte1:l'r.e~ :the .;results' ahd' ·~xplore· .. . :.
. . . ·the meaning and significance of the findings. l'he .. ' . . .

. r~levance. to restoration and monitQring sh~uld' i:l.Isc·· OC'
.. discussed here. Where there are unanswered':· .. .

questions, these should be brought·out. Where
appropriate, the relavant tinalngs trom the other ~oo

stUdies and the literature should be included in the
discussions.

9. Conclusions

This should be a brief, clear statement of conclusions
that are apparent from the discussions; these should
include con!cusions relate~ to restordtion and
monitorinq. Where there are maior unanswered
questions, these could be identified here .

.10. Literature cited

The above is basically the standard format that is widely used in
scientific papers and which all scientific investigators will
find familiar.
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